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 THE ROTARY CLUB OF MELVILLE  

 

The Rotary Club of Melville is a group of dedicated business and professional 

people who get together on a weekly basis for business networking, professional 

development, fun and fellowship, whilst utilizing their skills and talents for the 

betterment of the local and wider communities.  
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President 2018-19                       Secretary  2018-19                     Treasurer  2018-19                  

Lynne Newton                                Ralph Newton                               David Hewitt              

 

                                     

The Rotary Club of Melville meets the 1st, 2nd & 3rd Mondays of the month at 12.00 

for 12.30pm at the South of Perth Yacht Club  

It meets in the evening on the 4th Monday of the month at various locations (see 

meeting roster below).  

 

FROM THE DESK OF THE PRESIDENT 

 

Hello everyone, 
 

I hope you all had a Happy and Safe Easter, 

 

Thank you to everyone who purchased or sold Raffle Tickets. We have passed the “Covered 

Costs” goal and are now into funds available for End Polio Now. The draw will be next Monday 

29th April at our lunchtime meeting at South of Perth Yacht Club. 

 

Our meeting before Easter was an extremely busy one. We had the four GYE girls give their 

presentation about their trip to Texas and we were joined by their parents and Tim Russell from 

All Saints. They were very confident in their talk and all have grown from their experiences. The 

girls presented a cheque to the Dog Refuge Home for about $500 which they raised being on 

duty at the markets. The home was very pleased to accept the cheque and they even brought 

along Charlie the Huge dog to say thanks. 

 

We welcomed back into Rotary Howard MacCallum. Howard is a long time Rotarian and is 

delighted to be back in the fold at Melville.  

 

David Barton kindly donated some wine which we used for Head and Tails and a quick auction. 

Thanks go to GYE mum Melissa for putting her hand up and  her hand in her wallet.  

 

Our Rotarian in absence John Dennis is currently in Geraldton awaiting repairs to his yacht after 

literally going adrift and on to the reef in the Abrolhos. They dragged anchor in the 50kt winds 

and spent a very scary uncomfortable night. They maybe not sound but they are safe in port. 

 

Seventeen Rotarians and visitors went along to The Haven in Victoria Park on Tuesday night for 

a wonderful meal provided by Joan Sutherland and her band of helpers. Joan has been providing 

meal for the homeless and destitute for nearly three years with no government or local 

government assistance. After our three course meal, which was the same that was served up at 

lunchtime, Joan gave us an informative talk about how she started and continues to run The 

Haven. This is another example of how someone can “Be the Inspiration”.  
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Cheers  

Lynne 

Lynne Newton  

President 
Rotary Club of Melville 2018-19 
 

MEETING ROSTER 

If you have been rostered on for set up and pack away, please ensure that you 

arrive early enough to do the set up, and allow time to stay back after the 

meeting to pack everything away. If you are unable to be at the meeting on 

your allocated day, please swap with someone else. The same applies to the 

Chairperson for the day.  

 Speaker Subject Chairperson 
Set Up and Pack 
Away  Roster 
 
NB if you can’t 
do the set up 
and pack away 
please swap 
with someone 
who can.  

Monday 29th 

April, 2019 

Jacquie Heron  

Robin Hood project   
 Jacquie Heron David Hewitt 

Monday 6th 

May, 2019 

Bruce Ivers (and Lorel 

Maybury as a special 

guest). 

School tree 

Planting 

  

Monday 13th 

May, 2019 

President Lynne 

and Paul Stott 
Special meeting 

to adopt new club 

constitution and 

By Laws 

Thumb nail by Paul 

Stott 

  

Monday 20th 

May, 2019 

Paul Cavendish and 

Jenny Jones 
Paul is a Clinical 

Health Educator 

from Polio 

Australia and Jenny 

is a polio survivor.  
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Monday 27th 

May, 2019 

Breakfast meeting at the 

Dome. It is also 

President Lynne’s 

birthday that day! 

   

Monday 3rd 

June, 2019 

Cancelled due to 

Foundation Day public 

holiday 

Cancelled due to 

Foundation Day 

public holiday 

Cancelled due to 

Foundation Day 

public holiday 

Cancelled due to 

Foundation Day 

public holiday 

Monday 10th 

June, 2019 

Pat Ryan 
Dismantle   

Monday 17th 

June, 2019 

Sally Brauer  
Dressed for 

Success 

  

Tuesday 25th 

June, 2019 

 

Changeover Dinner 
Changeover Dinner   

**** Denotes Morning or Evening meeting  

❖ At Monday lunchtime meetings, it is recommended that as many 
members as possible order their meals by 12.15pm in order to 
give the kitchen a chance to prepare the meals on time.   

 
❖ However, the Chairperson, or the person responsible for ordering 

the guest speaker’s meal to ask that it is brought out at 1.00pm, 
so the guest speaker can speak before they eat, and their meal 
doesn’t get cold.   
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MARKET ROSTER 

Name: Melville Markets 

Place: Melville Plaza, Waddell Rd, Bicton WA 

Organiser: Kareena Ballard 

 

Date Captain Duty 1 Duty 2 

Sunday 28th April, 2019 Graham Wheeler Lynne Newton Ralph Newton 

Sunday 5th May, 2019 James Morrison Janice Tapp Ian Williams 

Sunday12th  May, 2019 Massimo Cau Laura Porrato Terry Newby 

Sunday 19th May, 2019 David Hewitt David Barton Marilyn Barton 

Sunday 24th May, 2019 Jacquie Heron Mike Rainsford Ross Calnan 

Sunday 2nd June, 2019 Ed McKinnon Alison Telling Janice Pounder 

Sunday9th June, 2019 John McKay Rob Willis Judy Willis 

Sunday 16th June, 2019 Doug Minchin Mohammad Aleia David Fienberg 

Sunday 23rd June, 2019 Amen Nematjamshidi Mohammad Rajabifar Peter Smith 

Sunday 30th June, 2019 Reza Jafari Robert  Benton Vikki Baldwin 

 
Enjoy the fun of the market !!!!! 
 
****If you need to swap with someone, please inform Kareena as well, once you have made the 
change.  
****Captains:  

• Must call their team members one week prior to ensure that they have a full team. 

• Send the banking results to Kareena each week by email.  
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF MELVILLE  EVENING MEETING  

ROTARY CLUB OF MELVILLE NEW CONSTITUTION AND BY LAWS    
The Rotary Club of Melville has drawn up a new club Constitution and 

by Laws. These need to be adopted by vote, so it is important for s 

many members as possible to attend the meeting on Monday 13th 

May, 2019. If members can’t attend, please give a proxy vote, for or 

against, to the meeting chair.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NB TO THOSE ON DUTY: 

 IT IS VERY IMPORTANT THAT ONLY SELLERS OF USED GOODS ARE ALLOWED TO 

SELL AT THE MARKETS.  

ANYONE WHO IS ‘SELLING’ THEIR POLITICAL OR RELIGIOUS OR COMMUNITY 

OPINION ARE NOT ALLOWED TO ‘SELL’ AT THE MARKET 

Kareena Ballard 
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ROTARY CLUB OF MELVILLE GOLF DAY FRIDAY 17TH MAY, 2019 

 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    ROTARY CLUB OF MELVILLE  

       2ND ANNUAL  GOLF DAY           

        GLEN IRIS GOLF CLUB 

DEAN RD JANDAKOT (TURN OFF KWINANA FREEWAY INTO BERRIGAN DVE) 

        1.00PM FOR 1.30PM START 

         FRIDAY 17TH MAY 2019 

• 9 HOLES OF AMBROSE GOLF WITH A SHARED CART -  $40 

• GOLF CLUB SET WITH A BAG CAN BE HIRED ON DAY - $20 

• PRIZES: NEAREST PINS, LONGEST DRIVE & SPECIAL WINNERS  

• GOLFERS, SOCIAL PLAYERS & NON-GOLFERS MAY ALL PLAY 

• BALANCED GROUPS OF FOUR WILL BE FORMED BY ORGANISER 

• DINNER IS AVAILABLE AT GLEN IRIS RESTAURANT AT 6.30PM 

• GOLFERS, ROTARIANS & PARTNERS ARE ALL WELCOME 

• LIMITED NUMBERS, SO BE QUICK TO BOOK, WITH PAYMENT 

ORGANISER CONTACT: DOUG MINCHIN   0417 917 987 M. 

     Email: douglasminchin@gmail.com 
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TEE PARTY- 

EXCERPT FROM KEVIN COOK’S ARTICLE IN ‘THE ROTARIAN’ MAGAZINE  JAN 

2018 

Golf is so Much More Fun, and Less Stressful – as a Team Sport. 

The first rule of an Annual Rotary Golf Event is: you talk and talk about the Rotary Golf Event. 

You persuade local merchants to sign up as tee sponsors. In the last days before the 

tournament you watch the weather reports, employing whatever voodoo you have to ward off 

low pressure systems. 

Then the fun starts: Watch out down the fairway-I’ve got my bad drive warning ready to go: 

“Service Befoooore Self”. However Golf Events might have been enjoyed by more players if it 

wasn’t for the following worries that bedevilled them so many of them: 

                How Will I play? 

What If I embarrass myself? 

Why is golf so damn difficult? 

You can blame the Scots for making the game so hard. Long ago they made the holes mere 4 

½ inches across and banned do-overs. Since then, golfers have spent too much time kicking 

themselves and cursing their luck and spending too little time heeding Ben Hogan’s advice to 

stop and smell the flowers along the fairway.  

Luckily for me I have hit so many lousy shots in more than forty years as a golfer, that I have 

developed a sort of immunity to the jitters. Here’s my secret: One day I noticed that everyone 

on the course was as nervous as I was. Everybody else was so worried about his or her own 

game, they barely noticed how I was hitting the ball. Golf got more relaxing after that. No 

easier, but a lot more fun.  

At one of the games, we played a “Scramble” with groups of four players, which is a format 

that allows every member of a team to hit a drive, then pick the best one and play again from 

there. So your group gets four tries at every shot. A scramble makes for low scores and plenty 

of team spirit.  

Excerpt from Kevin Cook in “The Rotarian Magazine”, January 2018 

Editor’s Note: A “Scramble” is what we call “Ambrose” and this is the game we will be playing 

at the Rotary Club of Melville Golf Day (see information below) on the 17th May, 2019. So all 

come along and join in. It will be a lot of fun!!!!! 
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF MELVILLE BREAKFAST MEETING  

MONDAY 27TH MAY, 2019    
 

ROTARY CLUB OF MELVILLE 

BREAKFAST MEETING 
 

    

7.00 am for a 7.30 meeting  

  

Library Section, Dome Cafe Deep Water Point  100 The 

Esplanade Mt Pleasant  

  

Order your breakfast on the day. Cost between $10.00 

and $25.00 depending on your appetite 
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF MELVILLE’S 44TH ANNUAL ART SHOW 17TH JUNE, 

2019 

 

 

ART FOR SALE    The 44th annual Rotary Art Exhibition is on at Garden City Shopping 

Centre from 17 June, 2019 for one week.   

 

On display will be a fantastic array of paintings and mixed media work by local artists for 

viewing and purchase.  

 

The Rotary clubs of Applecross and Melville combine each year to present the display 

Any proceeds are used to support  Rotary International projects like End Polio Now 

and Shelter Box, and local projects like the Royal Flying Doctor, Melville Cares and  Youth 

Leadership Awards.  The Exhibition is  a  great  opportunity  for individuals  and businesses 

to buy a piece of lasting enjoyment for their homes or offices.   

 

Rosters 
Any time you can offer to help staff this is appreciated.  
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HOW GOOD ARE WE?  

Talk to your friends and ask them when was the last time they saved a life? They might look at 

you a little strangely, but that’s what you do every time you give a single dollar to our quest to 

eradicate polio from the face of the earth. Just $100.00 buys roughly 100 polio vaccines and, as 

around 5 per cent of children who contract polio will die from this horrible disease, that 

$100.00 is saving five lives. So, how many lives have you saved, and how many people have you 

told?  

Every day we make a difference through the actions we take. Some of us are peacemakers 

through the support of our Peace Centre programme. Ask your friends when they last help 

stop a war.  

Some of us provide toilets and safe water so that people can have the simple things in life-the 

things we so often take for granted. When was the last time one of your friends gave dignity 

and hygiene to a person they’ll never meet? 

The list goes on. You give kids education they never thought they’d have. You make sure 

mothers and babies have a chance at a good fruitful life. You help communities develop so 

they can care for themselves through their own actions.  

We are a special breed of people because we honestly and fervently believe in the concept of 

Service Above Self. It’s not a magic formula. It just means that we are prepared to give so that 

others less fortunate can have a better life.  

Make a point of telling your friends how special it is to be a Rotarian. Take pride in what you 

do. Be gals you have saved lives, helped stop that war, given kids better health, provided a 

toilet, given education and helped make whole communities to a better life.  

I’m glad I’m a Rotarian and have been able to do all that. I haven’t changed the world all that 

much, but I tried, and I know I’m not alone.  

Bruce Allen, Manager, International office and Foundation Services, Rotary South Pacific 

& Philippines Office.  

Taken from “Rotary Down Under” Magazine August 2018 
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 ROTARY CLUB FINDER  

Are you travelling? 

 

Anywhere you travel in this country, or for that matter, the world, there is probably a Rotary club 

where you would be made welcome.  

If you follow this link,  

                                                     https://my.rotary.org/en/search/club-finder  

You can attend any Rotary meeting at any club as a Rotarian, and as a make up for your own 

club. You will be made very welcome, but you may need to introduce yourself, in which case, 

you should:  

• Give your name 

• The name of your club 

• The location of the club 

• Your classification  

e.g:  

• Past District Governor David Barton 

• Rotary Club of Melville 

• Western Australia 

• Classification: Construction Management.  

 

If you attend another club, we would love you to share your experiences, preferably with 

photographs, on your return. 

 

David Barton 

Membership Director 

 

 

https://my.rotary.org/en/search/club-finder
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COMMUNITY HEALTH PRESENTATION - ANTIMICROBIAL RESISTANCE (AMR)  

The Rotary Clubs of Applecross and South Perth Burswood invite you to an important 

community health presentation on  

           Antimicrobial Resistance (AMR) 

 

to be held on Wednesday 8 May 2019 at 7.20 am (please plan to arrive soon after 7.00am) at 

the Atrium Restaurant, Crown Metropol Hotel, Perth Next to the Crown Casino, Great 

Eastern Hwy, Burswood.  

Rotary is partnering with AMR Aware Inc. to address the growing major health problem of drug 

resistant infections that has serious world-wide implications for community health.  Amongst the 

causes of this looming disaster is the indiscriminate use of antibiotics for the treatment of 

humans and as growth supplements for animals we eat.    

 Keynote speakers -   Dr Mark Schipp, Australia’s Chief Veterinary Officer  Dr Colin 

Hughes, GP and Public Health Consultant  

 How AMR has contaminated the food chain for food eaten in Australia  

 Why AMR will likely kill someone you love in the near future  

 Why discussing AMR is so important to your family’s health   

 Everyone is welcome.  

 This event includes a sumptuous breakfast buffet.  Cost: $25.00   

 For more details and to reserve your place, please contact:--  

 Jan Teasdale, Rotary Club of South Perth Burswood at jandale@iinet.net.au or Ian Fairnie, 

Applecross Rotary on 0419 938 707  

Antimicrobial Resistance – What is it?  

Antimicrobial Resistance (AMR), refers to an increasing number of micro-organisms in the 

human body, including bacteria, fungi, viruses and parasites, that have become resistant to 

mailto:jandale@iinet.net.au
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antimicrobial treatment such as antibiotics.  Microbes resistant to antimicrobials are called 

multidrug resistant, or often superbugs.  

 A World Health Organization (WHO) report released in April 2014 stated "This serious threat is 

no longer a prediction for the future, it is happening right now in every region of the world and 

has the potential to affect anyone, of any age, in any country.  Antibiotic resistance occurs when 

bacteria change so that antibiotics no longer work in people who need them to treat infections.   

This is now a major threat to public health."   

 Antimicrobial resistance is on the rise.  Estimates suggest several million deaths are caused by 

AMR every year world-wide.  Drug resistant infection is now a very serious global problem and 

a huge challenge for public health administrators and producers of animals for human 

consumption.   

Antibiotics are used in animals for treatment, disease prevention and growth promotion.  

Antibiotic resistance can be transmitted through food, which therefore makes it a major public 

health safety problem.  Antibiotics used in meat production are widely distributed in the soil and 

water in many countries.  

 Within some health facilities and the community, antibiotics have been prescribed 

inappropriately, often for conditions where the infection is either self-limiting or not susceptible 

to antibiotic treatment, such as viral infections.  Australia is one of the highest antibiotic using 

countries in the world.  

Without effective antibiotics, prevention and treatment of infections, illnesses of humans and 

animals become much harder to treat.  Common surgeries become much more dangerous and 

untreated infections lead to longer hospital stays, higher medical costs, and increased mortality.  

The Grattan Institute estimates hospital infections costs Australia $440 million annually and 

AMR will make these costs rise.  

 AMR Aware Inc, supported by Rotary Clubs, is a not for profit organisation providing health 

education on the ways to limit exposure to infection, thereby reducing the need for antibiotic 

treatment. The aim is to ALERT, INFORM and ACT  

  

Information is being introduced to schools, community health groups and aged persons homes, 

etc comprises three messages: –  

 Strongly support vaccination programs 

 Be educated about the proper use of antibiotics 

 Encourage hand washing and safe sanitation 

 

More information on AMR Aware can be obtained from- Dr Barry Mendelawitz  0419 969 551    

email  bmendelawitz@westnet.com.au 

mailto:bmendelawitz@westnet.com.au
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ROTARY CLUB OF MELVILLE MEETING REPORTS  

 

Meeting Date: Monday 15th April, 2019 

Venue: South of Perth Yacht Club 

Scribe Marilyn Barton 

 

The meeting opened with Marilyn Kench reading the Rotary Charge. President Lynne reminded 

everyone about the District Assembly on the 19th May, and that it was open to any Rotarians who 

were interested in learning more about Rotary. PDG David Barton then called Howard 

MacCallum to the lectern and welcomed back into Rotary, having previously been a member of 

the rotary Club of Applecross. Chair, Doug Minchin then introduced the four students, Amy, 

Alex, Alby and Shali who went on exchange to Texas over the Christmas holidays.  

 

They told us about travelling as a group to Austin Texas, where they were met and taken to the 

beautiful ranch of Don Ray, and the next morning woke up the aroma of a breakfast of waffles, 

pancakes and bacon being cooked by Don Ray’s wife, Linda. They then met with the host 

families and beg four weeks of a wonderful experiences including feeling fully welcomed and 

loved by their host families, many of whom they are still in contact with. One host mother even 

presented each of the students with a key to her house saying that they were able to return any 

time and have a place to stay at her home. The students enjoyed the food, and talked about eating 

an enormous number of burgers. They also mentioned a petrol station with about 100 petrol 

bowsers.  

 

As part of their charity work, the student spent time at Foodbank helping to pack food. They 

went to two high schools, one of which was like “High School Musical” with over 2,000 students 

in year 11 and 12.  

 

The students wound up their talk by donating a cheque to Karen from the Shenton Park Dog 

Home. Karen and a helper brought in one of the dogs “Charlie” from the Shelter, for us to meet. 

The student s manned the lower spinner at the markets on a couple of separate Sunday mornings 

to raise the money. 
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                                                       Photos courtesy of Marilyn Barton 

 

During the reports section of the meeting, Margaret Waterton reported that the market was only 

about 60% full, probably due to the intermittent rain, and it was uneventful.  

 

David Barton thanked International Director, Peter Smith for his report that is now on the Rotary 

Club of Melville Webpage for everyone to read what is happening within the International 

committee. He encouraged all directors to send him reports so that their committee information 

can also be added to the webpage.  

 

The next International Committee meeting is to be held on the 30th April, 2019.  

 

The meeting on the 13th May, 2019, is a meeting to vote on the new Club Constitution and 

Bylaws, which have been sent out to everyone. As at least 75% of the member shave to vote in 

order for it to be passed, all members are encouraged to attend, or send in a proxy vote before or 

on the day.  

 

Doug Minchin reminded everyone of the golf Day on 17th May. He said that it is an Ambrose 

Day, so anyone can play. There will be a meal afterwards.  

 

A game of Heads and Tails ensued, with Alex, one of the exchange students winning one the 

bottle of Rose, and immediately giving it to her parents. There were several bottles of Rose 

auctioned. These were purchased by one of the parents of an exchange student who did it to 

donate money to the club as thanks for organising the exchange.   

 

 

                             

UPCOMING DISTRICT, NATIONAL & INTERNATIONAL ROTARY EVENTS 

 
• 19th May, 2019 District 9465 Metropolitan Assembly  
• 1-5th June, 2019 Rotary International convention, Hamberg, Germany. Register by 

15th December, 2018 to save.  
• Sat 26th October, 2019: 48th Ladies Seminar and Luncheon Day, Hyatt Hotel, Perth.  
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  JUST FOR LAUGHS    

 
1. Two Wi Fi antennas got married last Saturday. The reception was fantastic.  
2. Notice on a shoe repair shop: I’ll heel you, I’ll save your sole, I’ll even 

gladly dye for you. 
3.  I’d love to know how the earth rotates. It would totally make my day. 
4. Why is the maths book so sad? It has too many problems.  
5. A bacon sandwich goes into a bar and orders a drink. “Sorry” growls the bar 

tender, “we don’t serve food here”.  

 
 
 
 

CLUB CONTACT INFORMATION 

 

Email:  

rotaryclubofmelville@gmail.com 

                                                                Web address:  
                                           Rotary Club of Melville/homepage 

   https://rotaryofmelville.org 

 

Please send information, articles and photos for inclusion in the newsletter to 

marilyn.barton@iinet.net.au 

https://rotaryofmelville.org/
mailto:marilyn.barton@iinet.net.au

